
                               
 
 

Engineering Department, 7150 Philips Highway, Jacksonville, FL 32256 

    
April 17, 2024 
                                                                                                    
 
CITY OF PALM BAY:                 GRADE CROSSING MATTERS 
         HESSEY AVE – MP 197+1883’ – DOT#272146T 
         NOTICE OF INTENT 
 
 
Mr. Valentino Perez 
Director of Public Works 
City of Palm Bay 
120 Malabar Road 
Palm Bay, FL  32907 
 
 
Dear Mr. Perez: 
 
This is in reference to the FEC notification letter dated July 1, 2023, listing the crossings scheduled for 
maintenance in the year 2024.  The above-referenced grade crossing has declined to the point of 
requiring said maintenance.  The Railway or our contractors will perform all work associated with the 
crossing to include maintenance of traffic and paving.  We have scheduled this work to begin on June 
30, 2024.   
 
In accordance with the terms of the agreement dated January 25, 1966, the cost of the crossing 
maintenance is the responsibility of the CITY.  The costs to the CITY are as outlined in the enclosed 
estimate, however this is an estimate only and all charges for which the CITY is responsible shall be 
billed on an actual cost basis.  Additionally, the CITY will be responsible to replace the traffic loop 
sensors if they are damaged during construction.  If this occurs, the new sensors must be installed 
behind the crossing warning device gate arm to better protect them during future crossing maintenance.   
   
I have included the enclosed estimate for your reference and review. Upon completion, FEC will 
invoice the actual cost for this work. If there is a specific account or tracking number you wish to 
be included or noted with this invoicing, please provide that information at your earliest 
opportunity prior to this invoicing. In the interim, our Contractor, Gonzalez and Sons, will be in contact 
to coordinate the scheduling of the work.  Otherwise, if you have any questions in this matter, please do 
not hesitate to contact me at (904) 279-3196. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Daniel Fetahovic  
Public Projects Engineer 
 
 

Enclosure 
 

cc: Mr. Bill Young 


